
  

PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

26 September 2023 

Excellency, 

I have the honour to refer to the adoption of the Political Declaration at the high-level 

political forum on sustainable development, convened under the auspices of the General Assembly 

(the SDG Summit) on 18 and 19 September 2023, which is now to be considered by the General 

Assembly in accordance with paragraph 6 (d) of General Assembly resolution 67/290. 

In this regard, I have further the honour to inform you that a plenary meeting of the General 

Assembly will be held on Friday, 29 September 2023 at 10:00 a.m. at the General Assembly 

Hall to consider draft resolution A/78/L.1, which includes the text of the Political Declaration as 

adopted by the SDG Summit in its annex. 

Delegations wishing to make statements in explanation of vote or position under agenda 

items 13 and 117 are kindly requested to inform the General Assembly Affairs Branch of the 

Secretariat by email: galindo@un.org. 

For further information, Ms. Dijana Delaye, Deputy Team Leader, Sustainable 

Development and Financing for Development, and Ms. Inga Kanchaveli, Deputy Chef de Cabinet, 

Sustainable Development and Financing for Development, can be contacted in my Office by email: 

dijana.delaye@un.org and inga.kanchaveli@un.org, respectively. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

conte 
Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


